
Charminster Parish Council meeting Tuesday 7th March 2017
at Charlton Down Village Hall at 7.30pm

Draft Minutes
Present: Mark Simons, Chair (MS), Keith Beeson (KB), Richard East (RE), Gill Reese (GR), Peter White (PW), Tim Yarker (TY), Iain Young (IY)
In attendance: Sarah Davies (Acting Clerk), County Councillor Jill Haynes.  There were no members of the public present.
2017/016
Declarations of Interest – to record declarations of interest in any item on the agenda.


None declared.

2017/017
To consider grant of dispensations


None received.

2017/018
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from Carol Matthews, Kenneth Addison, Susie Pearson, Liz Godolphin and Sarah Hopcraft.
2017/019
To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 7th February 2017.

KB proposed accepting the minutes as an accurate record. TY seconded.  All in favour.

2017/020
Matters arising from the above minutes
The poor attendance at the litter pick was discussed.  MS explained it had been organised at short notice to take advantage of the North Street road closure. TY suggested allocating each Councillor an area of the village in which they live and making it their responsibility to organise volunteers in their area.  It was agreed to discuss this proposal and any other ideas in more detail at a meeting later in the year in readiness for a 2018 litter pick.
IY asked Jill Haynes to clarify a few points regarding the information she had presented at the previous meeting to do with the Sustainability and Transformation plan and the NHS.  This was discussed at length.

MS explained he had requested the Clerk contact Turnberry Planning to inform them it would be better for them to arrange their own meeting rather than one arranged through the Parish Council.
IY confirmed that he had gained permission from Olive Miles and has cut back the ivy that was growing over her wall and causing an obstruction on the pavement.

MS will ask the website designer for an update.

IY stated a group of volunteers is required to spray the raised footpath whilst the grant application is being written and processed.

MS aims to meet with James Moger before the next meeting regarding the car park outside the Three Compasses.

2017/021
Public Discussion Period 


There were no members of the Public present.
2017/022
County Councillor’s Report
Cllr Jill Haynes reported that Children’s Services is still overspent.  There are approximately 500 children in care in the county but this number is decreasing since social workers and youth workers have been pulled out of Youth Clubs and into school pyramids.  Recruitment of social workers has been difficult due to high house prices but a grant has been received for recruitment which is enabling DCC to offer a professional development scheme with Bournemouth University and a relocation package which has resulted in over 17 social workers being recruited since December.

JH also spoke about overspend in Adult Services and also the Local Government reorganisation which should be decided upon at the end of March.

2017/023
District Councillors Report
TY informed the meeting that the feedback from the Local Government & Communities committee had been that the bid put in by the 6 Councils was exemplary.
The District Council’s share of the Council Tax has increased by £5 per year per band D household.  The budget has been supported by savings brought about by the Dorset Council Partnership and also from the Treasury Management.

TY confirmed that approximately 250 people had attended the Local Plan exhibition at the village hall.

2017/024
To agree quote from Diocese approved contractor for installation of defibrillator including electricity and fixing per Diocese specification

KB proposed spending up to £350 for the installation.  RE seconded.  All in favour.
2017/025
To consider proposal from Bill Heinrich of Thomas Lily Tree Care to create work specifications compliant to British Standards for all tree works in the Parish.

The proposal was discussed but all agreed there was no need to proceed with it.  KB suggested all members familiarise themselves with BS 3998.

2017/026
Finance
a) Financial Statement 
b) Payments to be agreed

Thomas Lily Tree Care had invoiced for work carried out but also work not yet completed.  TY proposed paying up to £800 subject to a correct invoice being received.  KB seconded.  All in favour.

IY proposed accepting the financial statement and payments. RE seconded and all voted in favour.

It was agreed the F&GP committee should meet to discuss the open spaces fund and also to look at the list of items under committed spend that may now be out of date. 

Action: Clerk & RFO to arrange date for meeting
2017/027
Planning Matters


WD/D/17/000258 – Erect Detached Garage (15 East Hill, Charminster)

IY has visited the neighbours and they have no objection.  PW proposed the Parish Council raises no objection to the plans.  IY seconded.  All in favour.
2017/028
Charminster
a) Feedback from Village Hall specification working party meeting
MS reported that a productive meeting had been held.  David Shaw has produced a professional report which MS has circulated to all members.  With the feedback from members, MS has fed back to the developers and included the professional report.

b) Costings for extra sign in Forston
The PC is still waiting for DCC to explain if it believes there is a lack of signs.  MS will arrange to meet with the relevant Highways officer to discuss.

Action: MS to arrange meeting
c) To discuss 20mph zone and condition of roads
Due to a recent change in Personnel at DCC, it was agreed the PC should request a meeting with Jill Haynes and the new Head of Highways to discuss the 20mph limit.

MS will meet with the Highways Liaison officer and walk around the village identifying sections of road that need attention e.g. Sodern Lane and North Street.  
Action: Clerk to arrange meeting
d) Agree payment of Rob Rolls for work done at North Street play area
TY proposed paying the invoice of £360 + VAT for the work done in the North Street play area but to include a covering letter requesting more detailed quotes in future.

2017/029
Charlton Down
a) To consider request to plant a privet hedge at the top of the orchard
Item deferred to April

b) To agree replacement of dead trees in the orchard
Item deferred to April

c) To agree provisional expenditure on a bowser for the edible orchard
Billy Heinrich has confirmed a bowser is not required at this stage.

d) Update on cycleway

MS will request an update from DCC

e) To consider costings for Herrison Road Gateway

Costing have been received but MS proposed deferring item until North Ward members were present.

2017/030
Matters of Information and Interest and items for next agenda
RE proposed spending up to £150 on the repairs to the information board in the Charlton Down Nature Area.  IY seconded. Majority in favour.
2017/031
Date of next meeting – 4th April 2017 at Charminster Village Hall at 7.30pm
The meeting closed at 9pm.

